## BRUNSWICK HILLS TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES SPECIAL MEETING June 13, 2024

The Brunswick Hills Township Board of Trustees met in special session on Thursday, June 13, 2024 at the Brunswick Hills Township Service Department Parking Lot, 1643 Substation Road, Brunswick, OH 44212.

Board of Trustees Chair Patrica Murphy, Trustee Christina Kusnerak, Police Chief Tim Sopkovich, Fire Chief Anthony Strazzo, Members of the Brunswick Hills Fire Department and the Brunswick Hills Service Department, Luke Honigman from Fechko Excavating, and a reporter were present.

Murphy called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.

Luke from Fechko announced that work will begin on installing a new 16" water main line down Substation Road from the new water tower north of Laurel Road and will continue north to Center Road. Construction will begin on Monday, June 17<sup>th</sup> and traffic will be reduced to one lane from approximately 7:00 AM until 5:00 PM Monday thru Friday for approximately three weeks. After that, the intersection at Substation Road and Center Road will be completely shut down for approximately 30 days. During construction, barricades with lights will be put up along with detour signs. However, the contractor will allow emergency services vehicles to pass through. Luke will provide a list of contacts to the Trustees.

Kusnerak moved to adjourn the meeting at 10: Motion carried.	15 AM. Murphy seconded. Kusnerak – yes. Murphy – yes.
Patrica Murphy, Trustee Chair	Ryan Nixon, Trustee Vice-Chair
Christina Kusnerak, Trustee	Linda Kuenzer, Fiscal Officer